

March 5, 2021

Dear friends and families,

We are happy and proud to be gaining an upper hand in our fight against COVID-19. Our vaccination program, emphasis on hygiene and the general drop in cases are positive signs.

We look forward to reopening soon and inviting you back into our facility to visit your loved one. You will be contacted when this becomes available. Our reopening plan for Woodland Vista and Williamsport Home Apartments, Third Floor Apartments are posted on our website's COVID-19 page.

We are monitoring our county COVID-19 positivity rate and are following guidance provided by the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), Department of Health (DOH) and Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) in this matter.

"Give COVID the Boot" has been our theme throughout. We placed education and vaccination at the top of our priority list. Please let us know of anything we can do for you and please tell your friends and neighbors about our quality of care during these very trying times.

We have been participating with the Vaccine Partnership Program. Omnicare Pharmacy completed our third vaccination clinic for The Williamsport Home Licensed Personal Care residents and staff, as well as, campus Independent Living residents on Thursday, March 4, 2021.

Learn more about the vaccine on our website's COVID-19 page as well as updates, videos, links and frequently asked questions. The medical and scientific community have made it their highest priority. The DOH explains family member eligibility, locations and scheduling: https://www.health.pa.gov/topics/disease/coronavirus/Vaccine/Pages/Vaccine.aspx

Even after vaccination, please continue to maintain physical distancing, use caution when attending gatherings, wear a mask and practice hand hygiene. These are CDC principles of cleanliness.

Our Facility's Resident Impact (May 15, 2020 through March 4, 2021):

Number of cases	
0	ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
0	CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
O	SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0	TOTAL DEATHS: Residents who died in the facility or another location
0	COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another location.

Family members impacted by the virus will be contacted and provided with results/updates.

Thank you again for entrusting with the care of your loved ones. If you have any questions, we are always available for you.

Sincerely, Yunne Laubick

Yvonne Laubach,

Personal Care Administrator